Farm Bill Talking Points

The farm bill has now expired, bringing important conservation programs to a standstill. We urge Congress to enact a new 5-year Farm Bill before December 31 – failure to do so could cost $500 million in funding for Agricultural Land Easements. 

Leveraging farm bill funding through local partners to invest in perpetual conservation easements is a cost effective way to secure a land base for agricultural economies, benefit wildlife and other important natural resources, and protect the economic viability and quality of life of many rural communities.
Our new report: “Leveraging Local and Federal Dollars to Strengthen Agricultural Land Easement Investments” has four case studies that confirm the direct link between conserving farms and ranches and positive economic benefits to the surrounding communities. We also know that protecting land from uncontrolled development has social, economic and environmental benefits. www.lta.org/policy/frppbenefits. 
Investing more than $5 billion a year in a suite of conservation programs, the Farm Bill far exceeds other federal sources of conservation funding. Land trusts and local governments have leveraged this funding into millions of acres of permanently conserved agricultural lands. 
The new Agricultural Land Easement (ALE) program merges the Farm and Ranch Lands Protection Program (FRPP) and Grassland Reserve Program (GRP), using the successful model of providing grants for land trusts to buy perpetual easements. 
Agricultural Land Easements in the new Farm Bill help land trusts like ours work with farmers, ranchers, and forest owners to conserve their land so they’ll be able to pass it on to their children and grandchildren and keep it in productive use.

These easements protect food and fiber production, clean water, wildlife habitat, and our rural heritage – a good investment for future generations of farmers, ranchers, and all Americans.

